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A significant step forward on our Rights of Way in that the Hants CC Access Team has replaced two of the dilapidated stiles on the path running from School Lane to the A343 with kissing gates; a third stile has been removed.  This will significantly improve the ease of using this path.  I will conduct a further check of this path, as there is a possibility that further improvements might be made.

Despite repeated phone calls and emails to HCC Highways, and the intervention of Mr Gibson, HCC is unable to tell us if/when the seasonal road drain clearance sucker truck is scheduled to appear in Nether Wallop.  I have therefore tasked the Lengthsman on the basis that it will not be appearing.

I have had assurances from both the Lengthsman Scheme coordinator (Stockbridge PC), and the HCC Senior Access Warden that there has been no indication that the FY 20/21 Lengthsman budget allocation is to be removed.

The RoW officer plus Cllr Mrs James reopened and cleared the small drain channels around Stewarts Bridge, which appears to be effective in reducing the pooling of water opposite the Farley Street/Dean junction.

So far, despite a very wet autumn, the work carried out on the Rill during the summer is paying dividends, and water is still flowing well.  

Lengthsman Tasks carried out in November

Maintain drain flows: Farley Street the six renewed road drains:  1hr

Open up/check drainage grips: Hollom Down Road 2 hr

Check and clear culvert – Bent Street/Farley Street Junction 0.5hr

Lengthsman Tasks Set for December

Check/clear/re-open grips on Heathman Street around Stockbridge Road junction, Wisdom Lane Junction: 1hr

Clear leaf fall as required on drain openings along Heathman Street, The Square and Ducks Lane. 1hr

Check/clear leaf fall from the six newly opened up drains along Farley Street. 1hr

Lengthsman Budget and Forward Look

Up to and including this December tasking, we have spent £941 of the £1000 annual allocation.  However, taking into account carry forward from FY 18/19, we have enough left for a further 13.5 hours of work.  I would recommend, however, that NWPC looks to retain some of this headroom into FY 20/21 in case of a reduction in our Lengthsman budget.




Iain James
